Memorandum of Understanding

BS Computer Science

Department of Computer Engineering and Computer Science
College of Engineering
October 2009
This Memorandum of Understanding outlines the consensus reached by the BS Computer Science Program, the Department of Computer Engineering and Computer Science, the College of Engineering, and the Division of Academic Affairs, based on the recently conducted program review.  It describes the goals to be achieved, and the actions to be undertaken by all parties to this MOU to achieve these goals during the next program review cycle.  Progress toward goals is to be addressed in the annual report.

The BS in Computer Science wrote its self-study in July 2006.  The site visit took place in November 2006.  In April 2007, the program was accredited by the Computing Accreditation Commission (CAC) of ABET, Inc., through September 30, 2009.  The Program Assessment and Review Council completed an expedited review of this degree program in spring 2009.  
The report from ABET noted a number of strengths.  The BS Computer Science program at CSULB offers students “a strong and dedicated faculty, a good learning environment, and a strong curriculum in most areas.”  The faculty was described as “generally knowledgeable and committed to student learning as well as to the pursuit of their own development as scholars.”  The PARC report also noted that the program showed considerable innovation in the face of declining demand for the major, by adopting a strategy to increase the number of courses available for General Education credit and by marketing its courses to non-majors.  
The ABET report noted some areas of concern in the areas of curriculum, course content, and student tracking but the department promptly took steps to address those areas through curricular reform, the implementation of pre-requisite tracking, and improved student advisement.

A few concerns emerged from the internal program review by PARC, including:

1.
The four-year graduation rate for BS Computer Science native juniors (who began as freshmen at CSULB) is increasing, and is about on a par with the average for the College of Engineering as a whole (60%).  However, the graduation rate is substantially lower (37%) that for students who transferred into the major in their junior year (from outside CSULB).
2.
The department has been entrepreneurial (as noted above) in developing GE courses but has not reached out beyond the college to other departments and programs to foster more collaboration and to make the benefits of its educational offerings known to more students in widely varying fields. 
 3.
The program has taken steps to design and implement an assessment plan to gather evidence of student learning on a regular basis.  The program needs to show that it can institutionalize assessment of student learning so that direct evidence of student achievement is collected, analyzed, and used to inform program improvement on a regular basis, supplemented by occasional indirect evidence, e.g., from student or alumni surveys.  This will be necessary to maintain its accredited status.

4.
The Department of Computer Engineering and Computer Science is the only department in the College of Engineering that must satisfy the requirements for accreditation by ABET as well as the requirements of the CAC.  This places a heavier burden on this department than on the others in the College, one that is not always recognized.
It is therefore agreed that:

1.
Over the next three years, the department will undertake an analysis of the retention and graduation rates of BS Computer Science students in general and transfer students in particular.
2.
The BS Computer Science program, in conjunction with the CECS Department and the College of Engineering, will move to institutionalize a meaningful and manageable system of assessment of student learning that informs program improvement on a continuous basis.

3.
The College of Engineering will take into consideration the concerns noted by CAC/ABET and provide the BS Computer Science program with the resources necessary to maintain accreditation for this degree program.
This MOU has been read and approved by:

Department Chair:                                                                      
Date:                                     
College Dean:                                                                             
Date:                                     
Vice Provost: _______________________________________
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2

